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Park Advisory Board Regular Meeting Minutes – 04/22/14



UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PARK ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, April 22, 2014
7:00 p.m.

The Blaine Park Advisory Board met in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, April 22, 2014.

1. Chair Bird called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.
ROLL CALL

Members Present:    
Commissioners Das, Markle, Pribbernow, Varian, and Chair Bird.
Members Absent:
Commissioners Leathers and Lester.
Staff Present:
Nate Monahan, Program Supervisor; Jerome Krieger, Program Supervisor; and Bob Therres, Public Services Manager.
Guest:
None.

3.
Approval of Minutes:  March 25, 2014
Motion by Commissioner Varian to approve the minutes of March 25, 2014 as presented.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Markle.  Motion approved unanimously.

4. Open Forum for Citizen Input

Chair Bird opened the Open Forum at 7:02 p.m.
Chair Bird closed Open Forum at 7:02 p.m.

5.
New Business

5.1
Park Updates
Park Supervisor Monahan gave an overview of the Lakeside Commons Parking Lot.  He stated site grading has started and there will be a 10-foot berm along the residential side of the park.  He stated the project is moving ahead of schedule and will be complete for the beach opening on June 6, 2014.
Program Supervisor Krieger gave an overview of the Lexington Athletic Complex.  He stated the bid opening was scheduled for April 15 and then pushed back to April 18.  He stated there were nine bidders.  He stated Ebert Construction was the lowest bidder.  He stated staff will accept their bid; although the alternate items of the batting cages and the GPS locates on the irrigation heads will be removed from the bid.  He noted staff will seek quotes from other companies for the alternate items.  He commented other contractors for the project are Musco Lighting, Connexus Energy, wireless for the canopy, and a security system with cameras.  He stated the project estimate is just under $3.6 million. 
Commissioner Das asked if the City has worked with Ebert Construction.  Program Supervisor Krieger replied yes.  He noted Ebert Construction has done several projects for the City.

Commissioner Das asked if their work is warrantied.  Program Supervisor Krieger replied all subcontractors have to supply references.  He noted this project and the Aquatore project will go to Council on May 15, 2014.  

Chair Bird stated he recommends that Ebert Construction move forward to Council.

Chair Bird asked if the playground equipment has been purchased.  Program Supervisor Krieger replied the playground equipment needs to go to Council before a purchase is made.

Chair Bird asked about ground breaking.  Program Supervisor Krieger replied permits for this project and the Aquatore project are needed from the Rice Creek Water Shed before work can start.
Informational; no action required. 
5.2
Open Space Update
Park Supervisor Monahan presented a background and summary relating to the City initiating new Open Space improvements.  He stated Jim Hafner has been working on the project.  He stated in 2008 the City implemented a management plan designed to control invasive species in the open spaces in twelve sites and Pioneer Park, Laddie Park and Lochness Park; promote restoration of native species, and develop public use and appreciation of these areas.  He commented the areas that still need work are Laddie Lake Park, Lever Street and Site 7.  He stated Site 7 is approximately 500 acres and contains wetlands and uplands.  He commented Site 7 is envisioned as a destination for nature lovers.  He commented the plan includes control of invasive species, restoring native plants, adding trails and bird watching stations, construct a nature center, provide interpretative services and educational programs.  He noted the Council awarded a contract to Stantec, Inc. and a conceptual design will be complete by mid-summer and unveiled for public viewing.  He stated bids for final design will go out in late fall 2014 with construction expected to begin in 2015 and completion of the entire project is estimated for 2019-2020.  He stated project funding will be from the Open Space and Trails fund, which is funded by Park Dedication Fees, and no funds will be used from the General Fund.  He noted the total project cost is estimated to be between $950,000 and $1 million.  He stated the NRCB is initiating a separate wetland banking project at a site at the north end of Site 7, which is adjacent to a current wetland banking project.  He stated the purpose of the project is to create additional wetland credits that will be banked and sold to generate revenue for the Open Space fund.  He noted Jason Husveth with CCES was awarded the contract.  He stated the project is moving through the permit phase, which could take a year or more.  He commented ground work will begin no later than 2016 or sooner with project completion scheduled for 2020.  He commented credits could be available for sale as soon as 2017.  
Commissioner Markle asked about the park access on the south end along 109th and parking.  Public Service Manager Therres replied there will be a trail head at 109th and another on the ten acre parcel where the nature center and parking lot would be located across from the Lexington Athletic Complex.  

Commissioner Markle asked if the trails will correspond with other trails.  Public Services Manager Therres replied a trail on 109th will be installed.  

Commissioner Das asked about CIP funds.  Program Supervisor Monahan replied CIP funds are 80% to park fund and 20% to open space fund.  

5.3
Savanna Grove Park Feature

Park Supervisor Monahan gave an overview of Savanna Grove Park.  He stated in January 2006, DR Horton provided a 2.7 acre of land for Savanna Grove Park.  He stated the park is a passive park due to it being heavily wooded and has a trail leading to the Legacy Creek Park.  
Informational; no action required.

5.4
Other

Public Services Manager Therres gave an update on the Community Center Task Force.  He stated the Council created a task force last fall.  He stated the Council plans to appoint the task force at the May 1, 2014, Council meeting.  He noted the task force will work on a ballot item for fall 2016.  
Chair Bird commented community centers do not make money.  

Commissioner Das asked timelines for the task force.  Public Services Manager Therres stated a referendum is needed for fall 2016, so the task force will work backwards from that time.  He stated the Council wants the task force to be led by the community.

Program Supervisor Monahan gave an update on the 50th Anniversary Committee.  He stated a park board member is needed to participate on the committee.  He shared a picture of the newly developed logo.  

Commissioner Pribbernow stated she would volunteer if the event would take place in the fall and not the summer.  Program Supervisor Monahan stated the event is planned for the fall.  He noted that Commissioner Lester has also volunteered to participate.

Program Supervisor Monahan gave an update on the Dog Sign.  He noted the new sign that states to clean up after your dog is required by law.  
Commissioner Varian asked if it is required by law for people to pick up dog waste.  Public Services Manager Therres replied it is a City ordinance for people to pick up their dog waste.  He noted the leash reference was removed from the sign.
Commissioner Das asked how the ordinance is enforced.  Program Supervisor Monahan replied it is on an honor system and people reporting offenders.  

Commissioner Das asked about restraining ordinances.  Public Services Manager Therres replied the City’s ordinance is that dogs must be under control.  He noted a dog park will be considered in the future.  Program Supervisor Monahan noted that a space in Lochness Park may be considered for a dog park.  
Program Supervisor Monahan gave an update on the Blaine Triathlon.  He stated the Triathlon is scheduled for May 17.  He stated there are currently 220 registered participants.  He noted last year it rained.  

Program Supervisor Monahan stated the first kids’ triathlon is scheduled for July 26 at Lakeside Commons Park.  He stated this triathlon is for kids’ ages 7 to 14 years.  He stated the triathlon consists of 165 yard swim, 2.3 mile bike and 1 mile run.  He noted parents are encouraged to do the events with their kids and time their kids.  

Program Supervisor Krieger gave an update on the Soccer Tournament.  He stated there are 240 teams registered.  He stated the even starts on Friday, April 25 and goes through Sunday, April 27.    

Program Supervisor Krieger stated the Twins clinic is scheduled for April 26 at Blaine Baseball Complex.  He noted that the National Sports Center would be used as a rain back up.  He noted that 200-300 kids are expected to attend this free event.  

Commissioner Das asked who owns 105th Avenue and that it is in poor condition.  Public Services Manager Therres replied 105th is a County Road.  He noted that the County wants to turn back the road to the City.
Program Supervisor Monahan stated the Easter Hunt was a great success.  He thanked the Blaine Festival Committee for their donation for the event.  He noted there were 6,000 eggs on three fields with 650 kids in attendance. 
Chair Bird stated the community gardens will be again.  Program Supervisor Monahan replied 40 plats have been registered with 12 new gardeners.  He stated the gardens will start in mid-May.
6.
Adjournment

Commissioner Das motioned to adjourn.  Commissioner Varian seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Chair Bird adjourned the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Dahlquist
TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.

